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The University of Queensland (UQ) acknowledges 
the Traditional Owners and their custodianship of 
the lands on which we meet.

We pay our respects to their Ancestors and their 
descendants, who continue cultural and spiritual 
connections to Country.

We recognise their valuable contributions to 
Australian and global society.

Acknowledgment of Country

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Guidelines for use:
Use this slide when presenting at UQ or at any site in Australia, when appropriate. 
Remember to pause briefly after acknowledging Country as a sign of respect. 
If you are more familiar with acknowledging Country you may add a statement about the event, meeting or forum’s connection with Country. �For example; at a higher education event you might acknowledge that the campus has always been a space for teaching, learning, research and collaboration tens of thousands of years before it was established as a university campus, and continues today.
When to use longer version:
If you are the main speaker at the event/gathering 
If you are the first person to present.
When to use a shorter version: 
If you are not the first person to acknowledge Country 
In a more informal setting 
Thanking a Traditional Owner for welcoming people to Country. 


Longer version
I acknowledge the Traditional Owners and their custodianship of the lands on which we meet today. (On behalf of *) I pay our respects to their Ancestors and their descendants, who continue cultural and spiritual connections to Country. We recognise their valuable contributions to Australian and global society.

* If you are hosting an event, meeting or seminar, you might say something like “On behalf of the event organisers or your section….” 

Shorter version
I (too,) acknowledge the Traditional Owners and their custodianship of the lands on which we meet today and pay my respect to their Ancestors and their descendants.



Slide last updated June 2019 – content owner is PVC(IE)/ATSISU (contact Nell Angus).



What’s happening this morning?
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Welcome from your Program Directors
Dr Katie Cawte 
(Director of Primary Preservice Programs &
Director of Professional Experience)
k.cawte@uq.edu.au; 
pracdirector@uq.edu.au

Associate Professor Garth Stahl 
(Director of Secondary Preservice Programs)
g.stahl@uq.edu.au; 
secondarydirector@uq.edu.au

mailto:k.cawte@uq.edu.au
mailto:pracdirector@uq.edu.au
mailto:g.stahl@uq.edu.au
mailto:secondarydirector@uq.edu.au


Professional Year
o Is about transitioning into the head space of a professional teacher
o Busy but rewarding; there will be ups and downs but embrace the high 

moments and treat any challenges as a learning experience
o Use the year to create long lasting networks with fellow colleagues in 

your programs and build professional connections with your placement 
schools and supervising teachers

o Treat prac like a long job interview; a high number of our graduates are 
employed by their prac schools or are recommended by their prac
schools to other schools for employment.  So keep this in mind!



On campus classes
o Your on campus commitments will consist of lectures, tutorials, 

workshops and PYOP
o It is particularly important this year that you attend all required on campus activities so that you 

are thoroughly prepared for your prac, as well as next year!
o As mentioned in the previous slide, your classes are a valuable opportunity to network with others 

and share resources and ideas for your teaching
o Take advantage of the knowledge and experience of your course coordinators (particularly in 

curriculum areas)
o Treat your classes as professional development opportunities!
o If you are unable to attend class (sick), please notify your Course Coordinator of your absence 

(like you would do on prac and in a workplace). It will be your responsibility to catch up on missed 
content and activities.



LANTITE
ALL preservice teachers must meet the benchmark of both
LANTITE tests to be eligible to graduate.

If you haven’t successfully completed the test previously, please register 
for window 2 to ensure that graduation checks can be completed on 
time. Registrations open 1 April 2022 and close on 14 April 2022. The test 
window will be held from 9 May 2022 – 22 May 2022.



https://education.uq.edu.au/current-students/professional-experience





Professional Experience placements

Bachelor of Education (Primary)
EDUC4750 – 7 weeks
1st August – 16th September

Master of Teaching (Primary)
EDUC7535 – 6 weeks
18th April – 27th May

EDUC7540 – 6 weeks
8th August - 16th September

Bachelor of Education (Secondary)
EDUC4615 – 6 weeks
18th April - 27th May

EDUC4625 – 6 weeks
8th August - 16th September

Master of Teaching (Secondary)
EDUC7615 – 6 weeks
18th April - 27th May

EDUC7625 – 6 weeks
8th August - 16th September



Graduate Teacher Performance Assessment Task (GTPA)

Final Professional Experience Course

Demonstration of your capability to engage with the  
full cycle of teaching:
• Planning, teaching, assessing, reflecting,  

appraising

You must pass the GTPA to graduate



Words of Advice

Professor Tisha Morrell (Head of School)
head@education.uq.edu.au

mailto:head@education.uq.edu.au


Student

Teacher

Self



Diary/date book
Upcoming due dates
Smart Planning

Time Management

CRICOS code 00025B 14



Eat well
Sleep
Exercise

CRICOS code 00025B 15
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PRACTICE!!

CRICOS code 00025B 17



CRICOS code 00025B 18

Positive 
thought



Have a great year!

CRICOS code 00025B 19



The Student Advice Team provide free and confidential support to students who have a condition/s that 
impacts on their study.

Student Advice Team (Student Services)
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Student Services

We can help you if you have:

-a disability
-a mental health or medical condition
-an illness
-an injury
-exceptional circumstances
-primary carer responsibilities (eligibility 
criteria applies)

We can help with:

• Creating a Student Access Plan
• Exam adjustments
• Accessible learning resources, etc



What is it:
A document outlining the functional impact their condition has on a student and list 
reasonable accommodations to be considered for course work.

Student Access Plan, which may include:
-consideration of extensions applied for by the due date
-adjustments to the academic participation in the course
-other adjustments

• The plan is shared with relevant teaching staff to support student
• It is designed to open up communication between the student and teaching staff
• Plans can be developed for course work, placement and Higher Degree Research
• Plan are submitted each semester as requested by the student.
• Student need to provide relevant and updated documentation.

Student Access Plan (SAP)

Student Services
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Students can access support through the following-

Online: https://my.uq.edu.au/contact/student-central#support

Phone: 07 3365 1704

Email: student.services@uq.edu.au

Located: Student Services, Building 42

Services are Free and Confidential

Student Support
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https://my.uq.edu.au/contact/student-central#support
mailto:student.services@uq.edu.au


Make a note in your diary…

Professional Year Orientation – Part Two in July 
(date and time TBC)
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